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To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2014 Annual Meeting, October 22, 2014
The Annual Meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on October 22, 2014 at the Burke United Methodist Church starting at 7:30 PM.  The meeting was preceded by a half-hour meet and greet with nine individuals in attendance.  The attendance list and agenda are attached.
The following homeowners were represented:  Cosgriff, Gladstone, Hanlon, Nobiling, Pillai, Shea and Ulmer. This representation was short of the minimum of 25% of the 55 homeowners needed for a quorum.  

Introductions and New Residents Welcome
The meeting was chaired by President Larry Cosgriff. Treasurer Venu Pillai, and Secretary Tim Shea were also present. Vice President Charissa Smith was absent.
Mary Hanlon and Alan Nobiling attended as the representatives of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee).  Larry thanked Mary and her team for the outstanding service to our HOA in the last year. Mary is resigning from her role as chairperson of the ARC, and her dedicated serviced to the homeowner’s association for two decades was gratefully acknowledged.  Her resignation will take place after a replacement person is named.
There were no new residents in attendance this year. 
Propane Storage and Other Items
President Cosgriff reported on the requests for new propane storage facilities from the community.  The installation of these systems is addressed in the permits and code regulations of Fairfax County and installation must be done by a licensed contractor.  The installation also has to meet the ARC requirements, primarily with respect to consultation and sign-off from adjacent neighbors having a view of a proposed installation. One application was turned down because of its large size and close proximity to a neighbor’s house. 
The discussion once again visited the topic of obtaining service from Washington Gas. Washington Gas will require that a minimum of 10 customers to sign up for natural gas service, and that each customer would have to install one or more appliances in addition to the heating system for fueling with natural gas.  With all the changes required the anticipated initial cost of the conversion would be in the order of $10,000. Presumably the actual cost could be amortized over an extended period.
The discussion also covered the problems that some owners of Long homes have had with failure of the water line connecting the meter to the house. Long used a blue plastic pipe that was subject to failure whereas Winchester used copper water lines. The statute of limitations on recourse for users of the blue pipe has unfortunately long expired.

President Cosgriff noted the concern of many homeowners about the cars and trailer parked on the upper end of Brimstone Lane.  He will be advising his contact in that homeowner’s association to request the owners of such vehicles to use alternate space where available.  In any event please drive slowly and safely.
HOA Non-Compliance

There is more than one open case of non-compliance in our neighborhood. The ARC and the Board have tried diligently to work with the non-compliant homeowners. Homeowners have expressed concern about the unkempt appearance of a few homes and lots, the substandard materials and design of a shed adjacent to a pipestem, and the lack of landscape screening that the ARC has required for some homes. These cases have been very disheartening for the ARC and the community. 

Treasurer’s Report and Bank Account
Treasurer Venu Pillai presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period from January to October 20, 2014 and the Proposed Budget for calendar year 2015 (both attached). The cash on hand was $14,822.87, the revenue received was $2,430.00, and expenses totaled $2,990.80.  The operational deficit was $560.80. The cash on hand was judged by the Board to be a reasonable reserve against possible legal and other expenses.
The accounts receivable are a growing concern.  Dues payments remain outstanding in the amount of $2,830.00 including late fees from several homeowners for 2012, 2013, and 2014 after a campaign of re-invoicing.  Personal calls will be made by Board members to those in arrears in the next few weeks.
The present account is set up at BB&T Bank, and contains the bulk of the cash on hand, namely $14,632.67.  The remainder is in the HOA’s imprest account.

A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was then made, seconded and passed.
Proposed Budget - 2015
The proposed budget for 2015 is attached and shows a projected revenue of $2,750 based upon annual dues of $50, and expenses of $2,748. A motion to accept the Proposed Budget was made, seconded and passed.
ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon opened her report by acknowledging her team, and noting her gratitude for the support of the Board and HOA membership for her work. President Cosgriff thanked Mary for her service, noting that under her leadership the community has maintained its beauty.  He also thanked Al Nobiling for his service with ARC.  Mary reported on ARC activity supporting two home sales. 

President Cosgriff asks the community for volunteers to ARC service to continue the important work done under Mary’s direction. Mary will be happy to fully train new ARC members. Two signatures are required for the Attachment A’s.  The ARC needs more members immediately, so Attachment A’s can be processed as received.
Report on Home Sales 

In Mickie’s absence, Secretary Tim Shea reported the following trends in real estate in our zip code and neighborhood:

· A recent home sales in our development for $810,000 that was listed initially for $865,000, then reduced to $855,000 then to $839,000.  
· A home with five bedrooms and four bathrooms in Canterberry was listed for $799,000 and ultimately sold for $760,000.  In the past Canterberry homes had sold typically for $100,000 more than in our development so the differential is reduced.

· The conclusion is that the market is slow at this time and remains a buyer’s market with soft prices being realized.

Mickie also provided the attached document, entitled: “Dealing with the Fort Belvoir boom: On-post employment expected to soar by 2030.” The article touches on the employment growth and demand for infrastructure that will extend its impacts to our area with the next 15 years.
New Business-Community Anti-Crime Measures
We are aware of break-ins in some of the adjoining communities and the theft of mail from postal boxes in our community. One suggestion discussed was to install community watch signs as a deterrence.  Treasurer Venu Pillai agreed to investigate the merits of such a proposal.
Adjourn:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM.
Attachments:
· Attendees sign-in sheet

· Agenda (2014)
· Treasurer’s Report 2014 to October 20, 2014
· Proposed Budget – 2015
· Article from Washington Business Journal: “Dealing with the Fort Belvoir boom: On-post employment expected to soar by 2030.”
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